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In our last letter we shared how the church voted to support a 

missionary family. The commitments came in and 243 Euros 

(about $280) were promised! Before the commitments came, I had 

suggested that the minimum be 200 Euros (about $230), so it is 

exciting to see that our young church has taken this step of matu-

rity and they have a desire to be involved in supporting missions. 

In March we were delighted to host the Gospel music ensem-

ble from Valley Forge Baptist in Pennsylvania, who support 

our co-workers, Todd and Kim Lapato. They held two concerts 

for us – one in our local senior citizens home and the other at 

a hotel conference room. Their musical performances were not 

only beautiful, but also full of the Gospel. At both events the 

songs were translated and the Gospel was clearly given. We are 

thankful for the friendships made with those on the music team 

and for their willingness to help share the Gospel through song.

In the last two months, since our previous letter was sent, we 

have had some wonderful guest preachers with us. During 

the concert, at the hotel conference room, we invited Ed Taylor, 

who preached a powerful message about hope through Jesus 

Christ. After the concert, we were able to meet several people and 

have favorable conversations with them regarding the music and 

also the message from Ed Taylor. Please pray that Pastor Taylor’s 

message will work in their hearts towards their need of salvation. 

A few weeks later we had Dr. Wolfgang Nestvogel, a re-

nowned preacher here in Germany. His ministry influ-

enced the lives our two of our dearest members, Jochen and 

Nora, who  were married by Dr. Nestvogel. Their last service with 

us was on the same day that Dr. Nestvogel came to preach. Jo-

chen, who was led to the Lord under Dr. Nestvogel’s ministry, 

accepted a position as the head cardiologist of a hospital about 

an hour away from us. I am thankful for Dr. Nestvogel’s influence, 

and his faithfulness to God’s Word in shaping the lives of a cou-

ple, who I know will be used of God in their next station in life. 

 We celebrated Grant’s 7th birthday at the end 

of March with much fun and adventure (if you 

have ever had a piñata at a birthday party, you have expe-

rienced “adventure”!). Grant was very  thankful for all the 

cards and gifts that many of you sent! It was a treat for him 

to open each card and read greetings from many of you!

 During my last English class before the start of the Eas-

ter break, I had the students explain to me what Easter 

means to them. Some of the explanations were: a special time to be 

with family, to eat a traditional meal, or to reflect on spiritual things. 

When all had finished, I asked if I could share what Easter means 

to me, and I simply shared the Gospel. Please pray for me as I con-

tinue teaching English with the hope of pointing people to Christ!

 We are grateful for the prayers and financial support 

that we continually receive. We are thankful that 

God has allowed us to partner together with many believers as we 

work together to see souls saved and bring glory to our Savior!  We 

would love to hear from you! Give us some insight into opportuni-

ties that you have had in making Christ’s name known in your area. 

Dear Praying Partners, March-April 2019
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